

# THE ROTATOR

Volume 108, No. 29 Jan. 27, 2022

DUE TO THE PRIVACY AND SAFETY CONCERNS OF OUR GUEST SPEAKERS, THE JAN. 27 MEETING RECORDING WILL NOT BE PUBLISHED.

YOU CAN FIND ALL OF THE CLUB ANNOUNCEMENTS MADE AT THE MEETING HERE IN THE NEWSLETTER.

THANK YOU FOR YOUR UNDERSTANDING.

NEXT MEETING: FEBRUARY 3
Ken Blanchard and Randy Conley: Simple Truths of Leadership

Leadership legend and bestselling author Ken Blanchard, and trust expert and thought leader Randy Conley, will discuss their carefully curated collection of fifty-two essential leadership principles being released on February 1st.

Cannot attend in person? Here is the weekly recurring ZOOM LINK to tune in virtually at 12:30pm:

https://us02web.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN\_x-62cFf7TDGucnK5ozdFCQ

You can also phone in to listen to the meeting: Phone: 1-669-900-6833 Password: 84903061996# (include the "pound" sign)



# In Memoriam







## Harold G. Sadler 1930-2022

It is with a heavy heart that we announce the passing of Hal Sadler. He passed away on Friday, January 21.

Hal was a Club 33 member for 29 years and was awarded the club's distinguished honor of Mr. San Diego in 2007.

If you would like to send a message of condolence to Hal's family, please send them to 3021 Kona Way, San Diego 92106.

Memorial services are pending

Click here to read Hal's obituary in the Union-Tribune







During these unprecedented times, we invite you to join the Peace Committee as we support 2 families in need of **food and groceries**.

# Help us Welcome these Families & Volunteer for a Cause you Believe In



Purchase 1-week-supply of food & groceries including, diapers and formula for the three-month-old infant.

Contact: Sara Anas 858-281-9978 sara@alliance-for-Africa.org Sara will Instruct you on: what to buy, where to take it, when to deliver it.



#### **Balboa Intl. Market**

5905 Balboa Avenue San Diego California 92111 **Only Halal** Meats, Chicken, Fish, Fruits and vegetables, eggs, milk, tandoori bread

## Vons / Ralph's (or other)

In-store or on-line

No Meat Chicken or Fish

Fruit, Vegetables, eggs, milk & bread

are ok to purchase



### Delivery: No Later than 6 PM on Wednesday



Downtown SD near Petco Park (2 adults, 3 children, 1 baby = 6 total)



Lakeside California (3 adults; 5 children – 8 total)



The money spent on food and groceries can be **donated** or **reimbursed** by the Alliance for African Assistance



These families came to the US with absolutely nothing.

The homes are clean, but very run down.



Volunteering for this project made me feel good.

As Rotarians we are instructed, to go out in our communities and "do good!"

The Alliance for African Assistance is assisting with the resettlement of 1,020 asylum seekers, individuals, and families from Afghanistan who began arriving on September 1st with a goal of resettling all in San Diego by the end of February, 2022





## **Camp Enterprise 2022**

#### **Camp Enterprise 2022 Is Almost Here!**



We've all heard the saying "it takes a village". Well, it takes a club – a club the size of our Rotary Club – to put on Camp Enterprise. We're now 6 weeks before **Camp starts on March 17, 2022**. While we're 80-90% ready, we need your help.

- **Please nominate a student!** If you have a high school junior in your life who might benefit from an introduction to business, please nominate them to come to Camp. The <u>legacy application</u> is on the Club website and it's a simple process to give a young person you know a potentially life-altering experience.
- Volunteer! It takes 30 Rotarians plus 15 or so Rotaracts to put on the 2.5 days of Camp for around 90 students. This year, we need help from those who are NOT interested in the full Camp experience. Check-in on Thursday when the students join us for lunch at our regular meeting is always a bit crazy. This year, because we have some additional COVID-related protocols, we need extra help. If you can come early to Rotary on March 17, we'd love to have you help us get the students tested, checked-in and settled with their team before our meeting begins.
- Lend your financial support! For years, Rotarians who want to show their support of Camp Enterprise have donated and received a T-shirt. This year is no exception. <u>T-shirts will be available the next 2 weeks at our meetings and by an email or call to Camp Chair Bridget Meckley bameckley@outlook.com (619.886.3606) or to the Rotary office.</u> But there's more...

If you'd like to experience Camp Enterprise – without the full 2.5 days away from the office or home, we have an offer for you. There are 8 seats available in the Rotary van for anyone who would like to come up to Camp on Saturday morning March 19 to see the final student presentations. We are always amazed at the ideas the students come up with and the passion with which they present them. Every year, it gives us comfort that our world is in good hands with this next generation. For an additional donation, you'll receive a T-shirt, a seat in the van (courtesy of Rotary District 5340 and Jim Hughes) And, we'll provide your lunch. If this field trip is for you, please let us know – sign up at the T-shirt table the next 2 weeks or send Bridget an email or call the Rotary office. We look forward to having you join us and thank you for your ongoing support of Camp!

To sign up to volunteer, please contact Bridget at <u>bameckley@outlook.com</u>

## January 31– February 6 BIRTHDAYS

January 31: Lynn Congemi, Cecil Steppe

February 1: Allison Whitney, James Halliday

February 4: Jenni Prisk, Eric Schweinfurter

February 5: Ron Oliver

February 6: Jordan Harrison, Jack Anthony

Phone: 619/299-3309 ♦ e-mail: jordan@rotary33.org ♦ website: http://www.sandiegorotary.club

### **Club 33 Golf Tournament-Round 2!**

Join us for a second round of fun and fellowship out on the beautiful course of the San Diego Country Club.



**Date: Friday February 18** 

Time: 9:00 am

Place: San Diego Country Club, Chula Vista

Format: (2) lowest net scores of (3) rounds (You must play at least (2) rounds)

Handicap: GHIN and Non-GHIN (Non GHIN players may have their handicaps adjusted by tournament committee)

Foursomes will be arranged.

Cost for this round: \$195.00 per person – Includes cart, prizes and lunch. SDCC members will be adjusted.

Second round sign-up DEADLINE: February 15 2022. Provide GHIN number or indicate non-GHIN when signing up below. (Please complete a separate registration for each guest/player.) INDICATE YOUR PREFERENCE FOR SHORT OR MEDIUM TEES

Questions: Ellis Smith (tournament chair) 858-457-7544 ext 217

ellis@carmelcap.com

Third Round - May, 2022 (Estimated)

**CLICK HERE TO SIGN UP** 

## **Generational Diversity Reflection**

Hello fellow Rotarians! My name is **Marisa Cubing** and I'm honored to be sharing my experience as a Young Professional (YoPro) in our San Diego Rotary Club!

My passion for Rotary stemmed from my time as a San Diego State Rotaractor (GO AZTECS!!) where I would attend Thursday luncheons and just be in awe of how special this club truly is. I have always looked up to the YoPros like **Jordan Harrison** and **Jordan Maharaj** and was inspired to join the club as a young professional upon graduation.

Fast forward a few years and I was introduced to the club this time last year. Since then, I've gotten the opportunity to attend virtual Camp Enterprise. One of my all-time favorite memories of being a Rotaractor was attending camp in person; and I can't wait to be back at Camp Cedar Glen this upcoming March. I have also been able to interact with our SDSU Rotaractors at their Business meetings every other Tuesday. They definitely keep me feeling young!

As we all know, Rotary is everywhere. I took a spin class at the studio where **Wendy Urushima-Conn** goes just last weekend. I also got to have lunch with my good friend **Ginny Ollis** a couple of days ago at the Brigantine.

Truly my favorite part about being a YoPro is the opportunity to connect with our older members. Being early in my career, I feel like a sponge every time I have the pleasure of connecting with a fellow Rotarian; soaking in all of their expertise and guidance and implementing that in my life today. Over the past year, I have had the honor of learning and engaging from great mentors like **David Oates** and my co-chair of SDSU Rotaract, **Wes Wilmers**. I will never forget my phone call with **Michelle Candland**, who sent me a copy of her book Common Threads after we connected.

I am eternally grateful for every Rotarian who has poured time, love, and energy into me thus far. I plan to pay it forward and not only serve as a role model for our Rotaractors and future members of our club, but spread some positive energy to every Rotarian I meet where that be at a luncheon or service event. Cheers, and thank you for having me!



Maria Cubing Proud member since January 2021

## **FACES IN OUR CROWD**

Photos courtesy of Paul Nestor





Perhaps **Tracy Sundlun** and **Ginny Ollis** are inspecting Chair of the Day **David Oates**'s tie to be sure he is stage ready?



(Above): Camp Enterprise Chair **Bridget Meckley** sporting this year's Camp t-shirt that is available for purchase; (below) **Whitney Skala**, **Marisa Cubing**, **Susan Davis**, **Constance Carroll**, **Nancy Laturno** and **Jan McDonough**.

